New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
June 3, 2009
    
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Wednesday, June 3, 2009 at 11:47 a.m. at Stone Hearth Restaurant.

 
Members present included:  Stephanie Brown, Jackie Gibbons, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, Pancy Jones, and Lana Mitchell.

Visitors present:  Debbie Anderson

Agenda---Mrs. Goff reviewed the agenda.

 
Minutes---The minutes of the May meeting were reviewed.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the minutes and Stephanie Brown seconded it.

  
Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the financial report and Pancy Jones seconded it.

Old Business

Everyday Math Adoption---Jackie Gibbons had a question concerning the funding of the program.  Ms. Goff shared that Central Office will be responsible for funding the cost of the Everyday Math Program from our school textbook funds.  Any extra resources etc, we may choose to purchase will be paid with stimulus funds.  Ms. Goff reminded the committee the school-wide professional development training offered will focus on the Everyday Math Program.
New Business 

New Hires ---Mrs. Goff shared the following individuals will fill the certified vacancies at New Highland:


Shannon Powell - .5 Fine Arts/ Drama Position


Rebecca Krantz – HI Teacher


Janice Ray – SLD Teacher 

Custodian Luncheon --- Ms. Goff shared she would like to show the custodians our appreciation by taking them to lunch.  Lana Mitchell made a motion to approve that Ms. Goff take the custodians to lunch and Jackie Gibbons seconded the motion.

Scheduling Committee --- The Scheduling Committee provided the council a copy of the special area and lunch schedule they proposed to be implementing at the beginning of the 2009-2010 school year.  Joan Hill made a motion to approve the schedule and Lana Mitchell seconded it. 

Title I Stimulus Money --- Council received a recommendation from an ad hoc committee consisting of Debbie Anderson, Lisa Greene, Kathy Ledford, Lisa Ortiz, and Wanda Miller to use stimulus money to purchase a reading intervention program entitled, “My Sidewalks”.  This program is designed for students in kindergarten – third grade. Debbie Anderson noted this program can easily be used as a resource with the reading series we are presently using.  She shared the reviews she has received about the program have been positive. 

The amount of Title I Stimulus Money we are scheduled to receive this fall is approximately $31,570.00.  We will use approximately $11,000.00 to purchase resources or to supplement the amount central office does not cover for the Everyday Math Program.  This will leave a balance of approximately $20,000.  The ad hoc committee suggested using the remainder of the money to hire two .5 assistants to work directly with this Reading Intervention Program.  Joan Hill made a motion to approve this recommendation and Jackie Gibbons seconded it.

Carry Over Funds --- The Site Base Committee voted to spend any “carry over” instructional funds in the following manner:

1) To purchase the reading material needed for “My Sidewalks”, the new reading  

    intervention program, at a cost of  $6,200.00,

2) To purchase a printer for the special education/special area teachers to use.

    (It was noted the old copier will be moved to the Mobile Unit Resource Room to     

    accommodate the needs of the mobile units),

3) To purchase a white board or white board “skin” or a bulletin board (to be used outside   the classroom) 

    for teachers who request these items.  These items will be purchased at the discretion 

    of the administration,

4) Purchase Multi- Culture Books for the library,

5) Purchase four Document Cameras – Each grade level would have a camera for their  

    use,

6) Any money left is to be used to purchase paper for the copier. 

Joan Hill made a motion to approve spending the “carry over” funds using the prioritized list the committee created and Ms. Goff seconded it.

Student Composition Notebooks---Motion was made by Stephanie Brown and seconded by Pancy Jones that Student Composition Notebooks for journaling will be purchased from  the lowest bidder and the order will be placed with prior approval from the administration.  Motion approved.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 pm.
